The 2014 MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride on Sat., Sept. 20 will raise money for an MCC water project benefiting school children and their families in Kenya, with a goal of $7,500. Zion’s asked to provide 12 dozen cookies and be in charge of one of the sag stops. We need two volunteers from app. 8–10 a.m. for the sag (located at Burger King on SE 36th St.). A sign-up sheet for cookies is posted on the bulletin board, as Annette is now absent. More info at: http://mcc.org/get-involved/events/mcc-flatlander-bicycle-ride.
AMBS hosts “Rooted and Grounded:  A Conference on Land and Christian Discipleship” on Sept. 18-20. Engage in a theology that cares for God’s creation, for the land, and all that live on it. See <www.ambs.edu/news-events/Rooted-and-Grounded.cfm>.
Opening: The Newton Et Cetera Shop has a job opening for a half-time back door receiver and general maintenance person. Key qualifications: available 1-5 p.m. Mon.-Fri., good with people, ability to lift and carry heavy items, dependable, values in line with Mennonite Central Committee. Spanish language skills a plus. To apply, call (316) 283-9461 by Sept. 15.
Pray This Week for…

• Those awaiting the results of medical tests.

• Jenny Regier and Jordan Penner, serving with MCC in Cochabamba, Bolivia, and Annette and Daryl who left Thur. to visit them for three weeks. An update from Jenny is posted on the bulletin board concerning kids in crisis in many places.
• John Tyson who will be installed today as Associate Pastor of Faith Formation at Bethel College Menn. Ch., a sister congregation of the Western District Conference.
• Mennonite Mission Network’s Laura Schlabach, who serves as the JCS International representative for Bayanhongor, a rural province in Mongolia. Pray for Laura as she works with this consortium of Christian organizations to help people enjoy more abundant life through development and relief, while encouraging the growing church.
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August 17, 2014

Combined Sunday School and Worship, at 9:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“We gather together”
HWB #17
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements
Rosie Epp

Call to Worship 
Adapted from Duck, Bread for the Journey, 28

Leader: Come, let us gather together 



like those who sat at Jesus’ feet so many years ago.

People: We gather with joy, 



for we too want to be disciples of Christ.

L: Let us gather together in faithfulness and do all that he commanded us, 



for he is Lord of both the living and the dead.

P: Let us gather together and praise his holy name 



for it is his will to heal our afflictions 



and to cure our disease.


L: I tell you, Christ is here with us, 



calling us now to life and love.


P: Let us praise God for bringing us together, 



and coming to us in Jesus Christ. Amen.

Hymn
“I will come to you in the silence”
SS #49
Scripture

Mark 2:1-12

Prayer

Breakout Sessions (please choose one)


Bible Study

Sanctuary Overflow


Meditating on the Word

Library


Intergenerational Activities (for all ages)
Fellowship Hall


Interactive Session

Sewing Room

Worship and Response

Songs
“When Jesus the healer”
SS #44


“Oh, have you not heard”
HWB #606
Retelling the Story
“Through the roof”

Life Application

Offering
Zion Scholarship Fund

Offertory


Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer


Sending Song
“When Jesus worked here on earth” (vss. 1-2)
SS #38

Benediction
Postlude

Fellowship Time in Foyer

Pete and Lorena Klassen, Greeters
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ
Josh Andres and Youth, Worship and Songleaders

Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including 16 visitors) 
app. 83
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Food & Thought @ J&L Friesen’s
12:30 p.m., Today
Community playtime @ Zion playground
10 a.m., Tue.

Mowing at Church: Andrew Wedel
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Randy and Kathy Preheim
Next Sun.

Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.

Offering: Africa Inter-Mennonite Mission
Next Sun.
Focal Story: Feeding the 5,000 (Mark 6:30-44 + //)
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Potluck meal, with Elena Nussbaum sharing
Noon, Aug. 24

Outreach Board meeting
6:30 p.m., Aug. 25

Rescheduled SHINE intro for teachers/parents
11:45 a.m., Aug. 31

WDC online Surveys due (paper copies earlier, please!)
Aug. 31

WDC Women and Girls Retreat @ Camp Mennoscah
Sept. 5-7

Wheat State “Miles for the Manor” bike ride fundraiser
Sept. 6

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Sept. 9

Zion serves @ Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Sept. 11, 13, 15

Spiritual Life Board meal/meeting
Noon, Sept. 14

Community hot dog roast (details TBA)
Sept. 17

MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride
Sept. 20

Service Day 
(worship, 9; projects, 10:30–4; celebration/supper) Sept. 28

Wheat State Manor vespers led by Conf. Rm. class
Sept. 28

Soup lunch and baby shower for Kristy & Josh
Noon, Oct. 26

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon., Thur., and some Fri.). This week Ray’s Pastor Peer group meets on Tue. noon and he’ll attend a memorial service for his stepmother Tue. afternoon; he may go to her funeral in IA on Fri.-Sat.
The Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter is in immediate need of dry cereal (any kind), sliced bread, and peanut butter and jelly. If you’re able to contribute, please consider bringing them to the Shelter (900 W Broadway, Bldg. 7). We are open 24/7 so you can drop them by at your convenience. Thank you in advance!
Bags for MCC Kits: It’s again time to sew bags for MCC school and hygiene kits! Instructions are available under the church mailboxes. Material is available at the MCC Center in North Newton, or use your own.

Trinity Menn. Ch. (211 S. Elm, Hillsboro) invites you to an inspirational evening of music by Hearts4Him on Sun., Aug. 17 at 7 p.m.  Hearts4Him is a 9 member men’s ensemble with a repertoire of sacred music designed to be a source of encouragement and inspiration. An offering will be taken for the ministry of Hearts4Him. Homemade ice cream will be served following the concert. For more info call (620) 381-1227.
Emmaus Church invites everyone to a “Discover Creation” seminar at 7 p.m. on Aug. 17 and 18. The seminar will cover a wide variety of Biblical and scientific evidence designed to help you and your children stand firm on the truth of God’s Word; Lanny and Marilyn Johnson will be the presenters. More info can be found at <www.discovercreation.org>.
SHINE Sunday School Curriculum introduction for teachers and parents after worship on Sun., Aug. 31 in the library (please note the rescheduled date!). This is the new MennoMedia curriculum that will be used at Zion for our children beginning in Sept. This introduction will provide opportunity for interested persons to take a look at what the children 2 years and up will be learning. There will be four SS classes: 2 year olds, pre-Kindergarten, First grade, Middle school.
All of Zion’s active participants are strongly encouraged to complete an online (or paper) survey for Discernment Task Force of Western District Conference before the Aug. 31 deadline.

Mental Health Spiritual Retreat at Camp Mennoscah is Aug. 31-Sept. 1, for those affected by mental illness, including family and friends. Brochure can be found online at www.campmennoscah.org in the Retreats section or call (620) 297-3290. Features all sorts of fun and fellowship, with sessions led by Laurie Oswald Robinson, freelance writer and inspirational speaker.
Yet another MCC Bike Hike! On Sept. 4, 5, 6 and 7, 30 people from CO, SD, NE, OH, KS, IA and IL will meet in the Black Hills to participate in a 175 mile bike ride or 40 mile hike to raise money for MCC’s Indigenous Vision Center. Consider supporting a rider or hiker by pledging per mile or per participant. Checks can be sent to MCC Central States, PO Box 235, N. Newton, KS 67117, marked with the participant’s name and Bike/Hike. Contact (605) 925-4859 or elizabethjanssen@mcc.org with questions.
Help needed at Newton Et Cetera Shop: Serve Mennonite Central Committee and your local community by clerking—openings on morning, afternoon, and evening shifts. Call (316) 283-9461 or e-mail manager@newtonetceterashop.com.
Mennonite Central Committee U.S. and the Peace and Justice Support Network of Mennonite Church USA invite you to “Conversations for Peace in Palestine and Israel,” at Journey Menn. Ch. on Fri., Sept. 5, 7-9 p.m. and Hesston Menn. Ch. on Sat., Sept. 6, 9:30-11:30 a.m. J. Daryl Byler, a former MCC representative in the Middle East and current executive director for Eastern Menn. Un.’s Center for Justice and Peacemaking, will share from his experience and facilitate the conversation.
Mark your calendars now for the WDC Women and Girls Retreat at Camp Mennoscah on Sept. 5-7. This year’s retreat will feature a Fri. evening “Menno Spa” and snacks. For our main sessions on Sat. and Sun., Norma Duerksen will be our presenter, with the theme “How Can I Forgive?” Other highlights of the weekend include a variety of seminars, campfire singing with Tammy Duvenal Unruh, music with “Cousins 4,” and special activities for girls in grades 3-12. Registration forms are in an envelope on the bulletin board; deadline is Aug. 22 (discount if before Aug. 5). 
“Women and Money” is a series of lunchtime presentations (noon to 1 p.m.) coordinated by Everence, scheduled for four Wed. (Sept. 3, 10, 17 and 24) at the Hesston Public Library. Light lunch will be served. Topics are: “Taking the lead – women in the modern-day workplace,” “Living generously – within your means,” “Leaving something – for those you leave behind” and “Investing in your future – avoid the bag lady blues.” To reserve a spot, contact (620) 327-4043 or darlene.buller@everence.com.
 “Miles for the Manor,” a bike ride to raise funds for a wireless nurse call system at Wheat State Manor, will occur Sat., Sept. 6. See poster on the bulletin board; link to the online registration at <www.wheatstatemanor.org>. Early registration ends Aug. 27! 
Camp Mennoscah’s annual Work & Play Camp is Sept. 14-17. Tasks for all abilities and numerous coffee/tea breaks will be available. There’s no charge for this time of volunteering—just a suggested donation of $4/meal. All ages are welcome. Please contact (620) 297-3290 to let us know you’re joining in the fun!
